
Having passed the halfway mark for the term, it’s a real pleasure to report on the
exciting learning taking place across all campuses. Some students from CRC
have had a wonderful and adventurous experience at the Lady Northcote camp,
we have had an animal encounter and Imaginer Performance incursions for our
students in the primary years. The year 8/9 enterprises at BRC have taken off
with a blast and students are loving the various purposeful applied learning they
are engaging with. 
BRC TV also recorded for the first time last week and we look forward to “BRC
NEWS” coming soon. 
Our amazing staff have also been driving PROJECT 10 plus 1 and the 50/60 days
of school celebration highlighted the various strategies our students use to
count, add and problem solve. 
Last week we celebrated Education week in which our students had various
opportunities to move and motivate others to be active learners. This year’s
theme was ‘Active Learners: Move, Make, Motivate’, which celebrates physical
activity, hands-on learning and student voice in education. At WPS, we pride
ourselves in being active learners all the time. We stay active through our hands
on and authentic learning activities, PE and Sports program, camping, Sensory
Motor program, movement break and dance, physiotherapy, playtime and more.
We also have AFL and basketball clinics after school. 
We are pleased to announce the results of the Education Week Skipping
Challenge:
With approximately 100 students and total of 2698 jumps, the top score girl and
boy as follows. 
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Upcoming
dates...

Bethany Road
Cayleys Road

Monday 29th May
Influenza vaccinations

Friday 9th June
Curriculum Day - no
school

Monday 12th June
King's Birthday Public
Holiday - no school

Friday 23rd June
Last day of Term Two -
2pm finish

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three
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Early Primary - Nyra
Lower Primary - Manraj, Jordan and Ryan
Upper Primary - Fatima
Polly Parade - Garang
BRC - Shelby
CRC VPC - Alex
CRC Flexible Learning - Ryan

Congratulations to the following students who have received a SWPBS award this week.

Caitriona Toland
Assistant Principal

Fortnightly Principal's Awards

Student Opinion Survey
The Attitude to School Survey (AToSS) is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education to
assist schools to gain an understanding of students’ perceptions and experience of school. Students will
be asked about their thoughts and feelings in relation to their school, their learning, peer relationships,
resilience, bulling, health and wellbeing, physical activity, and life in general. This year, the AToSS will be
conducted at our school from 22nd May to 2nd June for students in years 4-12. 
Lastly, please note that our 2022 Annual Report has been finalised and can be accessed via the school
website.

Ashwini Sharma
Principal



Danielle Heckmann 
Assistant Principal

Wellbeing update 
Winter is coming!!! If your child requires winter uniform items, please contact your child’s teacher to
discuss what State School Relief support is available to fund for your child. Items can include jumpers,
jackets, and track pants. 

The Glasses for Kid’s Program (G4K) was a great success with 87 families consenting for their child to
see the optometrist with 67 screened. From this it is recommended that 39 students require further testing
and are encouraged to visit their local optometrist in 12 months’ time for a regular eye health consultation.

State School Relief (SSR) will place an order for 25 students who will be receiving glasses. These glasses
are for school use and will stay at school. If glasses are broken, a replacement pair will be provided free
of charge. 
If families are wanting a pair for home use, please direct enquiries to Paige Heald and this can be
arranged through SSR. 

Please note that a third or fourth pair of glasses can be provided, however these will be charged to the
school and not to families (approximately $40 a pair). 
Referral letters and/or reports were written for 17 students as onsite testing indicated that the student
would require further examination utilising a wider range of equipment in a clinic. These are attached to
the outcome letters being sent home.
All other students passed the initial screening, and no immediate further action is required. It is
recommended they visit their local optometrist in 12 – 24 months’ time for regular eye health
consultations. 

Note from the Nurses

Natalie & Rachael
School Nurses

As mentioned in the previous Newsletter, we have had cases of Covid at all campuses of Warringa Park
School. If your child has cold and flu type symptoms, please do a RAT. If the RAT is negative but your child
continues to have these symptoms, have a PCR test done. There are two respiratory clinics in the area
and it doesn’t cost anything to have a PCR test. Please keep your child at home if they are sick. If your
child is sick at school, we will call you to come and collect your child. The spreading of cold and flu
through school affects everyone, staff and students, and can be minimised by keeping unwell children at
home.

At BRC and CRC there are hand hygiene posters up around the school to educate students on how to
wash and gel hands to prevent germs from spreading.
Reminder - Wyndham Council will be giving Influenza Vaccinations at Bethany Road Campus and Cayleys
Road Campus on Monday 29th May. Please ensure your consent forms are returned. If you have missed
out on vaccination at school, you can take your child to your GP to have them vaccinated.
Reminder – Dental Vans will be at all campuses between 13th and 16th of June. Exact dates of vans at
specific campuses are to be advised.

Thank you for helping us to keep your children safe.



Kelly Botha 
Assistant Principal

Curriculum update - Early years
It has been a pleasure over the past 2 weeks to visit classrooms to see the range of learning activities that
students are working on throughout the school day. Recently teachers participated in a Professional
Learning session run by educational consultant Andrea Hilbrick which focused on using ‘Hooks’ and ‘Warm
Up’s’. They are described below:

The aim of a hook is to hook students into the session using something exciting and relevant to their lives.
Link lessons to real-life – show students maths in the world around them and beyond and make use of the
inquiry topic to do this. Go outside for maths (nature counts, shape walks). Use carefully chosen picture
story or high interest books and highlight the maths contained within these to spark student interest in
maths.

A Warm Up is a short, familiar, and engaging learning opportunity to practice skills. These could be skills
that students are currently working on or could be previously taught skills and concepts that require
practice. Focus warm-ups on critical points-of- need that take
longer to master (subitising, partitioning, skip-counting, times tables strategies). Could be in the form of a
counting song if students are actively participating by perhaps doing actions, counting using a tens frame
or hundreds chart or writing the numbers on a white board as they are sung.

These are important elements of Maths lessons and teachers have been working on ensuring that they
are implementing Hooks and Warm Up’s that are fit for purpose as well as appropriate for their cohort of
learners. Andrea provided teachers with some amazing ideas of what can be used to ensure that
students are hooked in and warmed up before their maths lesson begins. 

Curriculum update - Later years
Our Technology Coach, Laura has been working with Professional Learning Communities (PLC’s) at our
Bethany Road campus to embed technology into teaching programs to redefine learning. Through this
coaching, our students have had the opportunity to engage in applications to aide and demonstrate
their learning. 
Late last year, we received a grant from Schools Plus for our Café 10 Program at the Cayley’s Road
Campus. The purpose of the grant is to enable inclusive work experience opportunities for all our
students. Through engagement in the café 10 program, students can focus on the employability skills
of: communication, teamwork, learning and self-management in an applied setting and transfer these
skills post-school. The Café 10 students demonstrated their learning by catering for our recent Mother’s
Day evening, which was a huge success. 

Kim Zammit
Assistant Principal

Some of our Year 11 and 12 students have
participated in various Structured Workplace
Learning. Six students have attended Brite and
engaged in packing activities and horticulture.  
Another six students have participated in retail
activities at the Salvation Army. We have one
student completing a placement at best and
Less and another 5 students learning office
duties at Jigsaw. 



Ruth, PK, Isabelle, Deb & Ellie
Art teachers

Specialist update - Visual Arts
This term we have been exploring Surrealism in Art. We have used paints from spray bottles to practice
the technique “Bulletism” as well as combining mixing the three primary colours red, blue and yellow to
create secondary colours.
The learning has been engaging and exciting as students could immediately see the secondary colours
they created. Have a look at some of Warringa’s ‘Artists in Action’.

Group 34 enjoyed using spray bottles and paint brushes to mix green and orange in the beautiful
sunshine.



Dates for the diary

Term Three
10th July - 15th September 

Term Four
2nd October - 20th December

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three

Friday 15th September
Last day of Term Three - 2pm finish

Monday 2nd October
First day of Term Four

Thursday 7th December
Professional Practice Day - Pupil free day

Wednesday 20th December
Last day of Term Four

Are you moving house, have a new
phone number or email address?
Please advise the administration team
of any changes
Any bus changes for new addresses will
take time to check seat availability

Moving house? 
New phone number?

 

Is your child turning 16?
Most students at Warringa Park may be
eligible for The Disability Pension when they
turn 16.
Contact Wendy at the Cayleys Road office
and she can advise you on the application
process.  

Call Wendy on 9749 5774 

 

Term Two
24th April - 23rd June

Bethany Road
Cayleys Road

Monday 29th May
Influenza vaccinations

Friday 9th June
Curriculum Day - no school

Monday 12th June
King's Birthday Public Holiday - no
school

Friday 23rd June
Last day of Term Two - 2pm finish

Monday 10th July
First day of Term Three












